

Cadet Of The Quarter



Cadet Mike Klich

Cadet Klich earned Cadet of the second Quarter by being a great leader and putting forth more effort than expected to help the program excel.

He is a senior and has been in JROTC for all four years of high school, and participates in drill and color guard after school. He is also our battalion S-4 and is responsible for all battalion logistics.

A Day In The Life CADET LIFE

VOLUME 4, ISSUE

FEBUARY 20. 2014

Springfest 2K14

On March 14th, 59 JROTC cadets helped to run the annual Hobart Springfest. Cadets stayed after school to help set up the bounce houses, the silent auction, a wide variety of games, posters throughout the high school, and assist where help was needed. Our Cadets were

spread throughout the building helping run games, giving people directions, watching over the silent auction, and even helping the food staff handing out food and making sure the tables were cleaned off and helping form a line. Cadets Steffany Haynes and Kaylee Gubricky were busy all night doing face painting. (Continued on page 2)



Above: Cadet Gary Hall and Jasmine Howard help setup a silent auction table at Springfest



Left: Senior cadets working diligently on their management papers.

Right: Cadet Timko looks at Franklin College after helping college representatives setup for the college fair.



Liberty Fun Fair

On February 28th, 48 JROTC cadets helped to run the Liberty Fun Fair. Cadets arrived at 4pm and assisted in setting up the games, bounce houses, and helping to carry pop and pizzas to the cafeteria. Our cadets were in almost every room helping to run games such as bozo buckets, a photo booth, sucker pull, a karaoke machine, a balloon confetti "dunk tank", and mini-golf. There were cadets watching auction baskets as you walked in the doors and selling tickets for all the games. We even had Cadet Todd Burns run the cash register all night in the cafeteria helping to sell drinks, subs, and pizza. All night the cadets ran their games and collected more and more tickets and handed out plenty of prizes. The face painters were the busiest cadets of all with Cadet Diana Hand collecting tickets and forming a line going down the hallway. (Continued on page 2)

PAGE 2

Upcoming Events

Track Meet

April 19th

Track Meet

April 22nd

ECAs

Eng: April 29-30 Math: May 6-7

Award Banquet

May 13th

Graduation

June 5th

ACS Relay For Life

June 13-14

Brigade Essay Contest



Each year, all sophomore and junior cadets submit one essay to 1SG Marshall, and the best ones get sent to LTC Buhmann for review. He then sends the best cadet essay to 7th Brigade HQ at Fort Knox to compete in the Brigade Essay Contest. This year, Cadet Martha Evanauskas wrote an essay entitled "How JROTC Builds Leadership and Character" and earned first place in the entire Brigade. 7th Brigade consists of

over 30,000 cadets in more than 200 Army JROTC battalions throughout Michigan, Indiana, Ohio, Kentucky and Tennessee. Congratulations Martha for being one of the 8 National JROTC Essay Finalists!

(Springfest Continued)

Cadets Jordan Carr, Marc Lind, and Daniel Timko were roaming all

over the school ensuring work was being done, and everything was going smooth. Our cadets enlisted in the National Guard, Cody Blankman and Braden O'Kelley, were busy running the National Guard table and handing out prizes for pushups. After the event was over some cadets helped and cleaned up the bounce houses, and other things that needed to be cleaned up. Over all the night was a huge success and we helped raise a ton of money for the Parents as Teachers organization.



(Liberty Fun Fair Continued)

While Cadets Steffany Haynes and Kaylee Gubricky were busy painting even after the fun fair had ended. The bounce houses were definitely a hit, and the cadets working the bounce houses had just as much fun as the kids playing in the them. A couple of our cadets took their final runs in the bounce houses at the end of the funfair and the seniors got a commemorative photo of their last Liberty Fun Fair in the photo booth be-

fore we all left. At the end of the night all of the cadets cleaned up and put away their games. We all made sure to leave the rooms as clean as they had been when we started. With everything taken care of early, the cadets got to leave earlier than they had even planned. Over all the night was a success and we helped the Liberty PTO make plenty of money to keep funding all of these fun events in the future.



Cadet Life Editor: c/CPT Blankman For more information contact the editor at cblankman@live.com or visit us online at www.hobartjrotc.com